
 Hi, 

 

I had a big change this month because my host sister went back to Germany. I saw 

her off at the airport. Some other friends also went back to each country and it was a sad 

change for me. On the other hand, a good change is that new host sister came from Italy. Only 

one week has passed since she arrived here, but I have already found she is very kind and nice. 

I want to know about Italy through her, also I want to tell her about Japan. 

Next, I would like to write about Shuji, a Japanese culture. The beginning of January 

(around new year), I taught Shuji to my host parents. I couldn’t get the ink for Shuji, so we 

used black paints instead of that. It was my first challenge to do Shuji with paints, but it worked 

well than I had expected. Both of my host parents wanted to write their Promise for 2023, so 

I chose “探検“ and “創作” for them. I’ll keep trying to tell Japanese culture for my host family. 

 

See you,  

白鴎高校 15 期生 次世代リーダー育成道場 10 期生 Y・K 

 

(My host sister took the right picture on the way back to Germany.) 

 

(We wrote our name on Shuji, I couldn’t find a picture 

that includes the whole letters.) 


